
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 933 
 

Date:     Friday 6
th

 December, 2019 
 

Week Commencing 9
th

 December  

Tuesday 10
th

 – Kindergarten & Form 1 Christmas Play – 9.00am in the hall 

Wednesday 11
th

 – Form 2 & Form 3 Christmas Play – 9.00am in the hall 

Friday 13
th

 – Lower Kindergarten, Kindergarten & Form 1 Christmas Party – pm 

 

Coming Soon 

Monday 16
th

 – Form 4 & 5 Christmas Party – pm 

Monday 16
th

 – School Choir performing at Bingley Parish Church -evening 

Tuesday 17
th

 – School Christmas Lunch 

Tuesday 17
th

 – LVI & UVI Christmas Party – pm 

Wednesday 18
th

 – Christmas Jumper Day  

Wednesday 18
th

 – Form 2 & 3 Christmas party - pm 

Wednesday 18
th

 – School Talent Show – am      

 

School Closes for Christmas – Wednesday 18
th

 (crèche as normal) 

School Re-Opens on Monday 6
th

 January, 2020 

 

 

It was lovely to see so many of you last Sunday at The Friends Christmas Fair.  Mrs Nash-Myers, 

Chairman, has reported that we raised a staggering £2023.48!  A huge thank you to all of you for 

supporting this by donating chocolate, bottles, toys, books and raffle prizes.  A massive thank 

you to Mrs Nash-Myers, her committee and team of helpers, who worked tirelessly to make the 

event a great success. 

 

We are very much looking forward to the Junior Department Carol Service at All Saints Church 

in Bingley this evening, starting at 7.00pm.  Mr and Mrs Wildman decorated the church for us 

yesterday and we hope you can join us for a super evening. Please use the new entrance, on 

Old Main Street, rather than the side or rear entrances to the church, as these approaches can 

often be slippery after wet weather.  Tonight, we are collecting for Candlelighters; a Yorkshire 

based charity which supports children and families facing cancer, any donations would be 

gratefully received. 

 

Next week we also have the start of Infant Department plays, starting on Tuesday with 

Kindergarten and Form 1 and Wednesday with Form 2 and Form 3.  On these two occasions, we 

will be collecting for Martin House Children’s Hospice.  We are also hoping for a visit from Santa 

on Friday as we start our Christmas parties!  On our last day in school we will be wearing our 

Christmas jumpers in support of the Yorkshire Air Ambulance. 

 

Our School Choir has been invited to two Nursing Homes on Monday to sing for the residents; 

Fern House in Bingley and Duchess Gardens at the back of school.  Thank you to Mrs Arnold and 

Mrs Lorimer for organising this for the children, I know the residents are looking forward to 

meeting the children. 

 

Our defibrillator has arrived in school and we will shortly be receiving the outdoor cabinet to 

house the unit. In the New Year some of our staff will receive AED training as a part of the  

 

 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

Package, along with some first aid training for Lower 6 and Upper 6 pupils. What a fantastic 

achievement, our total so far has swelled to over £2000, truly amazing, Thank you. 

 

Lastly, please could we just remind you again to park sensibly around the school grounds and be 

respectful of our neighbours?  Last week, two cars were parked in a neighbour’s driveway whilst 

waiting to collect children!  Also there will be some building works going ahead next week at the 

back of school on the flats at the side, please don’t park there. 

 

Best wishes to you all from Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 

 

 

Friends of Lady Lane Christmas Fair 

 

We are delighted to announce that we raised £2023.48 at the Christmas Fair on Sunday.  A 

massive thank you to everyone who attended, donated and supported the event.  We would 

especially like to thank those who helped set up and ran the stalls, without everyone's input this 

event would not be possible.   

 

We would also like to ask if there was anyone who felt that they may be able to help at future 

events, we will be losing a couple of key members of the team when their children leave U6 and 

it is vital that we are able to replace them if we are to continue with our events. 

 

Congratulations to everyone on a successful event. 

 

Mrs Sarah Nash-Myers (Honey and Jasmine Form 5) 

Christmas Post! 

 

 
Our Heads of School are delivering your Christmas post. Please pop your Christmas cards in the 

Red Post Box, in the front entrance, clearly labelled (Name and Form) and they will be 

distributed. 

 

 

Chocolate Competition 

 

The results are in…… 

 

4
th

 Place  10 Kilos Yellow House 

3
rd

 Place  11 kilos Green House 

2
nd

 Place  14 kilos Blue House 

1
st

 Place  17 kilos Red House 

 

Thank you to The Friends for providing a lovely chocolate cake for the Red House to enjoy at 

lunchtime today. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Spring Term Invoices 

 

Your Spring Term invoices should be working their way home; there is a 1% early settlement 

discount if paid before the 18
th

 December. 

Mrs S Wright 

 

             
Support A Child At Christmas 

 

As a charity event, Form 4 are creating a shoebox "Christmas present" for underprivileged 

children.  We are doing a box for a boy and another for a girl aged between 7 – 8 years. 

 

If anyone would like to be involved with this initiative, please feel free to either create your own 

shoebox of gifts  (please specify boy or girl and appropriate age) or contribute to the Form 4 

appeal.  Thank you! 

 

Mrs J Hudson 

 

 

Pirates Of Penzance 

 

If your child would like to audition for our Bingley Junior Gilbert and Sullivan April show, Pirates 

of Penzance, please see Mrs Wright in the office or catch me in the playground for an audition 

sheet. 

 

Mrs Earl 

 

 

Table Tennis Report 

 

On Thursday the 28
th

 November a team of 4 players went to play in the West Yorkshire 

Championships. First up we were against Bradford Grammar School. They gave us very hard 

matches and tried our hardest, eventually coming out 2
nd

 best, but we still had fun. 

                     By Paddy Durkin 

After Bradford Grammar we played Ackworth Primary School. Paddy lost by a margin in his first 

game, his second game he did not get the win. Yusuf played next and just lost with a 3-1 defeat. 

Harry was unlucky too he lost all his games but got high scores. Next I played. I won my first two 

games but lost the next 3-2. 

                                               By Joey Upton 

After Ackworth we went on to play Eldwick Primary School which was a tough competition. We had 

warmed up now and were ready for a battle. Me and Paddy won both of our games. It ended 4-4. 

We took the win because we won more games. After all our hard work we ended in 3
rd

 place.  

Thank you Miss Raw for taking us and thank you for the support. ☺☺ 

                                         By Yusuf 

The man of the match goes to Yusuf.   By Harry 

 

Well done boys you played really well. Thank you Mr Akram for your help during the competition, 

and thank you to the boys for their match reports. 

Miss Raw 

 

 

 



 

 

Menu 9.12.19 

 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

 

 

Pizza 

 

 

 

Oven Chips & Side 

Salad 

 

 

Raspberry Mousse 

 

 

Mild Chicken 

Korma / Quorn 

Korma 

 

Fluffy Rice  

 

 

 

Banana Cake 

Toad In The Hole / 

Vegi Toad In The 

Hole 

 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Carrots & Green 

Beans & Gravy 

 

Oaty Crumble & 

Custard 

Cheese Beef Burger / 

Cheese Vegi Burger  

 

Burger Bun & Winter 

Coleslaw  

 

 

Rice Pudding & Jam 

Sauce 

Baked Potatoes 

 

 

 

Tuna/Cheese or 

Beans 

 

 

Apple Flapjack 

 

 

 

 

RE: Music lessons – Clarinet and Alto Saxophone Taster Sessions 

 

 

On Wednesday, the children from year 3 to year 6 watched a presentation on woodwind instruments 

with myself. I am now able to offer a free ‘taster’ session for your son/daughter on Friday 13
th

 December 

in the afternoon.  

 

If you would like your child to have a hands-on experience with the instruments and have a go at making 

sounds on them, then please fill in the form below and return it to the school office.  

Students will need to have a large enough hand span in order to play the instrument and may need to 

start on the clarinet due to the weight of the saxophone: but this is something that can be looked at 

during the taster session.  

 

If your child would like to sign up following the taster sessions, I would advise a shared lesson of 20 

minutes or a 20 minute solo lesson in the first instance and when each student has grown in stamina, the 

lesson lengths could be increased. Once each student reaches Grade 1 standard, then I would 

recommend that a full half-hour lesson is necessary. 

Initially I would recommend hiring an instrument from Windstruments for the first term to see how they 

take to it before buying one.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Hannah Rowlands BMus, PGCE 

 

 

Woodwind Taster Session 

I confirm I give permission for _____________________________________ in Form_________ to have a 

woodwind taster session on Friday 13
th

 December. 

 

Parents/carer signature: ______________________________________________ 

 

 



 

 

Lady Lane Park School  
Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2019 

To start week commencing Monday 4
th

 November 2019, unless stated otherwise 

 

Day Time Activity Free/Chargeable Location Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir  

 (F4-U6)  

Free Gym Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table tennis  

 (L6-U6) 

Free Hall Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30 Lego Club  

(F4-U6) 

Free The Hive Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30 Homework clinic 

(L6-U6) 

Free LVI Miss Vincent 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F5) Chargeable Hall/Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Football club  

(F2-F3) 

Free Field Mr Walker 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.15 Jackanory (story 

club) F1, F2, F3 

Free F2 classroom Mrs Quinn 

Mrs Burraway 

 3.30-4.30 Young Voices Chargeable Gym Mrs Lorimer 

Miss Slater 

Mrs Saunders 

 

Tuesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym/Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15 Mixed sports 

(F1, F2 & F3) 

Free Hall Miss Holmes 

Mrs Wilson 

Miss Nicholson 

 

 3.30-4.30 Dance (F2) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet Chargeable Gym/Hall Mrs Fielding 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis 

 (F4 only until Christmas) Free 

 Miss Raw 

 3.30-5.30 Sports fixtures Free Various Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F3-F4) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 9.00-12.30 Voice works Chargeable Music Room 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 

Friday 9.00-12.30 Keyboard Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
After the success of ‘The Yeoman of the Guard’ production in April 2019 and also The 
Mikado in October 2019, we are offering another fabulous opportunity for your child to be 
involved in our spring Junior Gilbert’s & Sullivan’s theatrical production of “The Pirates of 
Penzance” 

 
The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 19th April 2020 at 3pm (dress 

rehearsal from 9:30am). 

 

In preparation for the show, we will be running a Theatre Holiday Club from Tuesday 14th 
April-Friday 17th April at Lady Lane Park School from 9:00am-4:00pm for normal hours, 
or 8:30am-4:30pm for the extended hours, where I will be organising the singing/drama, 
along with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs J Hudson (dance). 
 
There will also be an extra rehearsal on Saturday 18th April from 9:00am – 1:00pm at 
Lady Lane Park School. 

 

In the half term leading up to the Easter Holidays, we will be holding extra practices in 
the gym for all cast members after school on a Monday in the school gym 3:30-4:30. 
These extra sessions are included in the price below.  
 
The cost of these 4 ½ days, plus Sunday 19th April will be £135.00 per child for normal 
hours or £150.00 per child for the extended hours. Please note, this will need to be paid in 
full by Friday 14.2.19, in order to secure a part and attend the Monday night practices. 
We are limited to 34 places for this show; it is open to all children from Form 1- Year 7. 
 

We require  
~soloists~  ~chorus members~  ~Dancers~  ~Actors and actresses~ 

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the form attached  as soon as 
possible and return it to Mrs S. Earl. 
 
If you have any queries or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me by either sending 
me an e-mail to sarah25.earl@gmail.com, or contacting my work mobile on 07727 897377. 
 
Please note, this is a non-refundable holiday club, due to the hire costs of the Arts Centre, 
Lady Lane Park School, staffing, and costumes etc. 
 
Unlike other holiday clubs, your child will need to attend daily between 9:00am and 4:00pm 
from Tuesday 14 – Friday 19th April, as well as Saturday 18th between 9:00am and 
1:00pm, plus the dress rehearsal and live performance at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 
19th April, 9:30-am – 4:30pm. Our show depends on 100% commitment from all of our 
young stars! 
 
Yours Faithfully 
Mrs S. Earl 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
Name of child/ren_________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
Year Group _________________ 
 
School _________________________________________________________ 
 
Amount to pay £_____________ 
 
Parent/Carer name________________________________________________ 
 
Parent signature __________________________________________________ 
 
Contact telephone number _____________________________ 
 
I would like my child/ren to have a place in “Pirates of Penzance” holiday club for 
the 4 ½ days at Lady Lane Park School on Tuesday 14th – Friday 17th April standard 
(9am-4pm) - £135.00 or Tuesday 14th – Friday 17th April extended (8:30am – 
4:30pm) - £150.00 
 
Plus Saturday 18th April between 9:00am-1:00pm 
 
Plus Sunday April 19th 2020 for the show at Bingley Arts Centre. (9:30am onwards) 
 
Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S.Earl (By Friday 14th February 2020) 
 

Sort Code – 20-76-92 
Account No – 13450147 
 
*Please write your child’s full name as reference* 

 

Please return this completed form to me via e-mail (sarah25.earl@gmail.com) or via 
Lady Lane.  
   
Mrs S. Earl 
 
 
 
 


